







January 2015

Dear California Cryobank,


Sperm donors should not be anonymous because children have a right to know both their biological parents, donor conceived children should know their full family, and only known or willing to be known donors should be used. I’m a ten year old donor conceived girl and I feel very strongly about this cause.


Sperm donors should not be anonymous because children have a right to know both their biological parents.   “This is about honoring and respecting the rights of children to know their origins”, says Wendy Kramer, founder of the Donor Sibling Registry.  In many cases, donor conceived children are pushed away from sperm banks.  This shows that our rights are being thrown away, like no one cares bow hard it is not knowing the other half of you.  I believe this is one of the worst things about sperm banks.


Sperm donors should not be anonymous because donor conceived kids should know their full family and history.  “Children should have full disclosure about all their family history,” says a 47 year old single mother by choice.  In other words, we need to always know our full family, not just meet them once or twice, but always know them.  Medical status of the sperm donor is never updated for donor children to know about, which gives us a greater risk of catching a diseases if one exists in donor family history.  This is an important reason why we need to know our full family.


Sperm donors should not be anonymous.  Only known or willing to be known donors should be used.  Over 75% of donor conceived children agree with this.  There are millions of donor conceived kids around the world.  Most of them believe in this cause, so I think sperm banks should listen.  “We are and always will be connected…and we owe it to them not to be anonymous,” says a known sperm donor in Finding Our Families by Wendy Kramer.  The reality is that donor conceived children are connected to both parents.  


Sperm donors should not be anonymous because children have the right to know their biological parents, donor conceived kids should know their full family, and only known or willing to be known donors should be used.  Imagine how much happier donor conceived kids would be if they knew their donor.







Sincerely,







10 year old Donor Conceived







Girl

